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February 6, 2023

Town of Ledyard

Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Commission
741 Colonel Ledyard Highway

Ledyard, CT 06339

RE:  Avery Brook Homes, LLC
94, 96, 98 and 100 Stoddards Wharf Road, Ledyard, Connecticut

Dear Commissioners:

On behalf of the above referenced applicant, request is hereby made that the continued
public hearing scheduled for Tuesday, February 7, 2023, be continued to Tuesday, March 7, 2023,
The applicant is in the process of completing the pollutant renovation analysis requested by Dr.
Maugle and other Commission members. The pollution renovation analysis is complex and should
be studied by Commissioners prior to discussion at a public hearing. In addition, the City of
Groton has intervened in this proceeding and has requested the ability to review this study and its
conclusions in advance of any subsiantive discussion in the public hearing process.

We intend to submit this study into the record well in advance of the proposed continued
public hearing date of March 7, 2023. The applicant hereby grants the Town of Ledyard Inland
Wetlands and Watercourses Commission a thirty-day extension of the statutory time period within
which the public hearing on this application must be completed.
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cc:  Stephen W. Studer, Esquire
Peter Gelderman, Esquire
Mrs. Juliet Hodge, Director of Land Use and Planning
Mr. Peter C, Gardner
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